
Are you in favor of the pending Resolution Concerning Increased Police and Security Cameras on  

Cornell’s Campus? 73 Yes; 39 No; 7 Abstain; 14 DNV  

 

Comments 
 

I do believe in increased security on campus, including buildings. Security should have major input, faculty some, 
but not to the point that our campus is left less safe. 

 
I don't think it is particularly well written and still conflates 2 things, but I do think that the revision of the policy 
on use of video surveillance (and any surveillance for that matter) should be transparent and that the Faculty 
Senate (as well as Cornell staff and student governing agencies who we should be standing up for, too and 
often ignore) should be involved in the process. That is why i am voting in favor. 

 
Department faculty differed in their views of the benefits and risks of different kinds of surveillance, but largely 
agreed that transparency about the university policy would be helpful. 

 
 

Security is of utmost importance for our students, staff, and faculty, but “security” should not be misconstrued 
as taking liberty to surveil instructors, condemn students, or abused in any way; academic freedom must 
stay an integral part of our institution. 

 
The resolution is based on willful misunderstanding, and we would be better served with a presentation of what is 
actually envisioned for security purposes. 

 
 

The Cornell administration should provide information about their plans for increased police presence and 
security cameras. It is also essential for the Cornell administration to engage in meaningful consultation and 
negotiations with the Faculty Senate, CGSU, and other governance bodies about these plans. 

 
 

I am voting no on this resolution because I agree with the Senators who spoke up at our last meeting 
suggesting that it is premature: we should first invite appropriate representatives from Cornell administration 
to speak to us about this issue, then draft a resolution only if we still have questions or concerns afterward. 

 
I would favor the suggestion made in the meeting, namely that Dean De Rosa invite the campus security 
people to talk about what they are doing on cameras and why, without criticizing the plan before we know 
what the plan actually is. 

 
The contents of this resolution are heading in the right direction, but it suffers from its association with the 
Malina resolution,. This should have been introduced independently, with adequate Senate discussion, 
rather than treating it as an afterthought. . 

 
I think I need a bit more information regarding the current status of campus security cameras or any 
policies/proposals to increase their number. I'm not sure a combative resolution like this is the best way to 
go about this. 

 
We first should have invited someone from the administration to discuss the issue. 



 
 
 
 
We need more information, particularly about what's happening with Policy 8.1. 

 
Passing a resolution based on a Cornell Sun articles would be an embarrassment to the Faculty Senate. - 
This is an unnecessary resolution. The DOF can instead invite the administration to present and discuss the 
security camera policy and implementation on campus. - This is part of continued efforts to vilify anything 
that people don't like

 
 

 
This seems a wise precaution against unbridled surveillance, though obviously it would be counter-productive to 
publish maps of camera locations. 
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